TEELLE PUNE F

The Belledune Messenger

August 2013 Volume 1, Issue 6

2014 Village Calendar: If you have any photos you wish to submit for the calendar you can send them by email to councillorfrenette.belledune@nb.aibn.com on or before November 1/13 Criteria for submitting photos are as follows: you must be a resident of the Village, you may enter only 4 photos, you can only have one winning entry (unless there are not enough photos to choose from) and you will only win "bragging rights and the honor of having your photo in the calendar (no cash awards will be given).

Congratulations to Mrs. Loza Guitard who was named "Senior of the Year" and to Miss Rhiana Lapointe who was named "Youth of the Year" during the 2013 Belledune Days Festival.

Jacquet River Royal Canadian Legion Breakfast: Thursdays: 9:00am - 11:00am. Cost is \$7.00

Just a reminder that the Jacquet River Campground, the Salmon Barrier the Belledune Information & Tourism Centre are all open for business.

Mayor Ron Bourque and CAO David Hughes would like to invite the public to meet with them on the last Thursday of each month from 10:00am – 12:00pm with any concerns or views you wish to express.

Family fun day

Family fun day will be held at Raymond Doucet Memorial Park on Aug. 10th starting at 12 noon.

Sponsored by Durham Harbour Authority and Trailblazers Ski-doo Lodge.

Music to start at 8 p.m. by Undercover (Amy & Rob Morais)

\$5.00 cover charge, kids are free.

Contact Paul Guitard if there are any questions at 237-3084.

Half of the cover charge to help the SPCA.

Village of Belledune Contact Information

Municipal Office:

P.O. Box 1006, 2330 Main St. Belledune E8G 2X9

Phone: 522-3700 Fax: 522-3704

Website: www.belledune.com

Council:

Ron Bourque: 237-9195
Mario Lapointe: 237-4802
Tracy Culligan: 522-2205
Heather Frenette: 237-2851

Jerry Guitard: 522-1016Gary Mazerolle: 237-5494

Staff:

• David Hughes (CAO): 522-3703 davidhughes@nb.aibn.com

 Brenda Cormier (Clerk/Treasurer): 522-3707

bell001@nb.aibn.com

 Nicole Carrier (Administrative Assistant): 522-3710

bell002@nbnet.nb.ca

Other:

- Belledune Library (Denise):
 - > 522-3701
- Veteran's Memorial Arena:
 - > 522-2183
- Belledune Rec. & Cultural Centre:
 - > 522-3709
- Jacquet River Campground:
 - > 237-3239 Seasonal
- Salmon Barrier:
 - > 237-3984 Seasonal

<u>Birthdays/Memorials/Milestones/Celebrations</u>

Happy Birthday to my beautiful mother, Cora Doyle on August 3rd. From your daughter Sylvia & Family.

Happy Birthday Darcy & Darrell Doyle on August 14th, from Sylvia & Miley.

Happy Birthday to Tracy Comeau Gallen of Moncton, August 15th. Love Mom & Miley, Cora Lee & Sophia.

Come sing with us at the **Sacred Harp Singing** at **Bethel United Church**, Nash Creek, on Friday, Aug. 16, 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.

This is participatory, a cappella hymn singing in 4-part harmony. No musical experience or religious affiliation required. Weekly singing sessions will be planned starting in September.

For information, contact Janet Ross Snyder 237-1985 janet.ross@bellaliant.net.

More information at http://fasola.org/ and http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sacred Harp To hear samples of this music, go to http://www.bandmix.ca/jlrsnyder/ and click on Videos

Lorraine and Fred Mazerolle would like to thank Recreational Center caretaker Jeanie Legacy for finding their son's Ipod and locating back to its rightful owner.

Belledune Library Summer Reading club

Registration will take place all summer.

This year's theme is "Owls". There will be a number of owl crafts to make weekly as well as free pencil and eraser, bookmarks and a logbook to keep track of reading. For more information please call Denise Gauthier at the library: 522-3701. We also have a wide variety of books for all ages.

Councillor Jerry Guitard would like the seniors in Belledune to call with their ideas for the usage of their "Senior Bus". Activities such as shopping, lunch, tourist attractions, concerts etc. The bus would be available every second week for an activity or event. Please call Jerry Guitard at 522-1016, so that a calendar of scheduled activities may be planned and made available to the public. We would like to accommodate our seniors as much as possible with the freedom of mobility.

For Newsletter submissions, comments or suggestions: Please call Denise Gauthier at the Belledune Library 522-3701. Leave a message and your phone number. Or email: belledunelibrary@nb.aibn.com. The Belledune Messenger will be published at the beginning of every month; please have submissions in by the 25th of each month. Due to limited space, some information will be edited for length.